
Draughton Parish Council
Climate Change Project
DAZ Working Group

Notes from Meeting of Group held in the Village Hall on 20 February 2023 
Present: 
Richard Neale (Chairman), Ben Davies, John Garnett, 

Charles Burton, Isobel Rathbone, Jane Markham (Clerk)

1) Notes of Meeting held on 28 September 2022 
The Notes of the Meeting held on 28 September 2022 had been circulated and were taken as read.
2) Matters Arising, Updates and Project Strategy 
The aims of the Climate Change Project, and of the DAZ Group, had been debated at the two previous Council meetings and had been re-affirmed.  A paper setting out a strategy, or rationale, for the current phase of the project, prepared by the Chairman, had been circulated, and was agreed.

The paper detailed a way forward, arising from discussions with consultants, Locogen, by identifying a role for small-scale local projects in contributing to the “greening” of the national grid, and members of the DAZ Group were reminded that the overall strategy of the Parish Council, in setting up the project, was to contribute to net zero policies on a national basis. 
The Chairman and Clerk updated the Group on progress made since the date of the last meeting of DAZ and of the Parish Council.  The following points were discussed, noted and agreed:

· It was reported that the Council’s position, based on the DAZ rationale and suggesting a nationwide effort to encourage local projects making use of spare capacity in each local grid, had been put to local council sector groups, and the National Association of Local Councils had agreed to take the suggestion forward in lobbying the Government on issues currently under discussion at a forum meeting on 24 February. 

· Members of the Group were also reminded by CB, however, of the constraints affecting the feasibility of the Draughton project – the capacity of the local grid to accommodate any of the possible proposals explored in the Locogen Report, the availability of capital financing to implement any scheme and of ongoing finance for the community management vehicle, and the pricing structure for sale of locally-generated energy.  

· As regards the first of these constraints, the Clerk noted that a meeting with the local DNO to discuss capacity in the local grid was to be held on 19 April.

Contact had also been established, through the climate officer at Craven District Council, with the Local Enterprise Partnership, whose Local Area Energy Plan addressed grid capacity constraints on a region-wide basis.  A meeting was to be held with the LEP, facilitated by CDC, on 3 March.

· RN reported that work continued with potential major “customers” for locally-generated energy.  A meeting was to be set up with one of these to discuss mutual interests shortly.  The local farmer, previously contacted, was to be kept up to date with developments.

As well as local businesses, it had been suggested that the owner of sites on the Snaygill Estate could be involved in the project, as warehouse roofs could be a possible location for solar panel installations.  BD agreed to talk to the owner to assess interest.
· The Clerk also reported, as regards the pricing structure for any potential link-ups with customers for sale of the energy, that NALC had also agreed to pursue with Government the concerns raised by the Council with the need to ensure appropriate feed-in tariffs for locally-generated energy, in order to facilitate the viability of local energy schemes.  
3) Locogen Advice and Village Consultation 
The Clerk noted that the Group had until the end of March to raise any final questions for consultants on the feasibility report.
The contract with Locogen also included scope for a final remote meeting to take advice on a village consultation exercise for the project.

The Group discussed the content and focus for possible consultation event(s), and agreed that, at this stage, with investigations into the project’s viability very much in progress, their primary purpose would be to raise awareness and test community support for local renewable installations.  The opportunity could also be taken to encourage individual householders to take steps towards a net zero economy for themselves (eg by fitting LED bulbs, buying electricity from a “green” supplier and researching available products, such as heat pumps, for their own use).  
The Chairman offered to draft objectives for the consultation exercise, based on this preliminary discussion, which would also incorporate final questions for the consultants.

A meeting would be arranged with Locogen shortly.

4) St Augustine’s Church Net Zero Project
IR reported on progress with the church’s project.  Funds had now been raised to the extent that, subject to availability of church grant funding for the remaining capital required, works would go ahead to insulate the roof.  This was a first step in plans to extend the project further by installing a replacement heating system; work at Holy Trinity to undertake a much larger project to do this was taking priority in light of the failure of their existing oil boiler system.
The Chairman confirmed that Holy Trinity should be kept fully up to date with the DAZ project and offered to write a letter to the Rector.
5) Actions
· RN and JCM to meet with DNO, CDC/LEP representatives (19 April and 3 March respectively), and also with the potential interested Draughton business – date to be arranged.  One other Group member invited to attend this meeting, subject to availability.
· RN to continue email contact with local farmer to keep him up to date with project developments and timescales.

· BD to follow-up potential for link-up with an additional landowner of property at Snaygill in Skipton.

· Clerk to organise meeting with local “customer” and meeting with Locogen.

· RN to draft objectives for consultation exercise, incorporating final questions on the Locogen Feasibility Report.

· RN to draft letter to update Holy Trinity on DAZ project.

· Group members to be kept up to date with developments and progress by email prior to next meeting.

· Group to report to next meeting of Parish Council on 24 April.

6) Next Meeting
Remote meeting with Locogen – date to be confirmed.
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